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Merry Christmas to everyone… 
 
Our annual Schofield update… 
 
Tim has continued to dominate the family headlines this year with both good and not so 
good news. First the good news: Tim and Jo were married on July 29 and it was really the 
most wonderful event, concluding in the evening  
with a live Ceilidh band. For those of you with  
Internet access you can see images of the entire  
event at:  
 
http://mikeschofield.sysgem.com/main.php 
 
… the not so good news was that Jo and Tim had  
to cancel (postpone) their planned honeymoon to 
the far East because Tim needed a further  
operation on his heart following the surgery he 
had in May last year to replace a valve. The  
operation will take place in Papworth hospital  
which is the “number 1” hospital in Britain for  
heart surgery, but this hasn’t happened yet and 
when it does he is likely to need three valves to be replaced
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Jon also has aspirations to change his career and is currently in the process of doing 
something about it. For the last three and half years Jon has been developing on-line 

training courses with the Oxford 
University Press and has just launched 
himself out as a freelance web designer 
and already has more work than he can 
cope with (having the OUP as one of his 
customers in a rapidly growing customer 
list). Here Jon (in the foreground) is 
with his brother Tim and the best man 
Matthew. 
 
 
 

 
To complete the Rogues’ Gallery from Tim’s wedding; here are Tim’s Mum and Dad… No 
comments about Winston Churchill please! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Janice’s Mum is in good health and spirits and  
will be joining the rest of the family in  
Hermitage over Christmas. 
 
We wish you all a happy Christmas and the very b
 
Mike, Janice and family… 
         
est for the coming year. 
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